Hello Faculty Assembly Leadership,

I am writing on behalf of the Chancellor's 2020-21 Decriminalize UW Tacoma Taskforce. As you are likely aware, the taskforce did significant work during the 2020-21 academic year, producing a comprehensive report (attached) outlining their review of current practices regarding engagement with law enforcement and providing thoughtful recommendations for next steps. This report was shared with the Chancellor's Cabinet towards the end of the academic year, with about 15 minutes allocated for discussion. Since then, we are unaware of any additional follow-up having engaged by campus leadership.

Recently, the UW Tacoma Staff Assocation expressed formal support of the report's findings and recommendations and is planning to engage Chancellor Edwards-Lange in an upcoming meeting and beyond. As a member of the taskforce and of Faculty Assembly, I am writing to request that Faculty Assembly also express formal support for the report's findings and recommendations and that as FA leadership, you also engage Chancellor Edwards-Lange in direct and meaningful ways regarding the report. As you may also know, Dr. Sarah Hampson was a member of the taskforce as a representative of the faculty writ-large and in her role as FA Chair. My understanding is that the Faculty Assembly had already supported the work and was instrumental in the gathering of signature and submission of the initial petition that spurred the formation of the taskforce. 

Thank you for your time and consideration of this request. I and other members of the taskforce can be available to address any questions you might have. We look forward to your response and support. 

jeff

*************
Jeff Cohen, PhD.
(he, him, his)

Check out my co-authored book: Criminology Explains School Bullying

Executive Director, Office of Global Affairs 
Associate Professor of Criminal Justice, School of Social Work and Criminal Justice

University of Washington Tacoma 
Box 358425 
1900 Commerce Street 
Tacoma, WA 98402 
253-692-4891 (Office) 
253-692-5825 (Fax) 

[bookmark: _GoBack]I recognize that at UW Tacoma we learn, teach, and live on or near the ancestral homelands of the Coast Salish people. We at UW Tacoma are specifically situated on the traditional territory of the Puyallup. We have a responsibility to acknowledge our indigenous connections, as well as, histories of dispossession and forced removal that have allowed for the growth and survival of this institution.
